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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM
TO:
            Mayor and City Commission
FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services



Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., City Engineer



Joseph Kroll, Superintendent 
Date:

November 6, 2012
RE:           
Additional Electrical Work Required For the Pier Restaurant to Meet Florida Building Code Requirements


Introduction and Background 
Resolution 2012-078 was approved on June 26, 2012 in the amount of $52,220.00 to R&R Electric of Broward, Inc to provide electrical upgrades at the pier for the restaurant project.  The above amount was based on the scope of work as determined by a Master Electrician. Three competitive quotes were previously obtained for the original scope of work and R&R Electric of Broward, Inc. was selected. The Florida Building Code allows a Master Electrician to develop scope for any work below 800 Amperes. Since an additional 200 Amps service is now required for the restaurant increasing the total demand from 600 Amps to 800 Amps, the Code requires design drawings for the upgrade work to be prepared by a licensed Engineer. R&R Electric of Broward, Inc. was subsequently directed to hire a licensed Engineer. The necessary final electrical upgrades for the Quarterdeck Restaurant were prepared and signed by a Professional Engineer; KAMM Consulting was tasked to undertake the design plans. The Code also requires that the City’s permit drawings be prepared by a professional electrical engineer. Based on KAMM Consultant’s design it became apparent that additional stainless steel disconnect switches needed to be provided in order to comply with the latest electrical code.  Also, more expensive stainless steel components were required due to corrosive atmosphere at the beach. The additional cost amounts to $18,600.00, Proposal attached.

Funding is available from Account 301-72-58-572-63-10.

Staff recommends approval.
Recommendation
It is recommended that the City Commission approves resolution to increase the scope of work for additional electrical work required from R&R Electric of Broward, Inc., under the terms and conditions therein and authorize the City Manager to execute same.   

